
The Honourable Lena Metlege Diab, M.P. 
Minister of Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship 
Government of Canada 

Email: Minister@cic.gc.ca 

May 13, 2025 

Re: Congratulations and Invitation to the 2025 National Citizenship & Immigration 
Conference (NCIC) 

Dear Minister Diab, 

On behalf of the Canadian Association of Professional Immigration Consultants 
(CAPIC), please accept our heartfelt congratulations on your recent election victory and 
appointment as Minister of Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship. Your leadership 
comes at a pivotal time for Canada’s immigration system, and we look forward to the 
vision and direction you will bring to this important portfolio.  

It is my pleasure to extend an invitation to you to attend the 2025 National Citizenship & 
Immigration Conference (NCIC), which will be held in person from May 14 to 16, 2025, in 
the breathtaking setting of Lake Louise, Alberta. This year’s theme, “Opportunity 
Through Change, Scaling New Peaks,” reflects our shared commitment to progress and 
innovation in immigration. It is also a longstanding tradition for the Minister of 
Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada (IRCC) to serve as a keynote speaker at 
NCIC, and we would be honoured to continue that tradition this year. 

This year also marks CAPIC’s 20th anniversary, a milestone in our continued dedication 
to supporting and advancing the immigration consulting profession. With nearly 5,000 
Regulated Canadian Immigration Consultants (RCICs) as members, CAPIC remains a 
strong advocate for the integrity, accessibility, and effectiveness of Canada’s 
immigration system.  

We would be honoured to welcome you to the conference as a guest and, if your 
schedule permits, to feature your remarks, whether delivered in person or via live 
stream, for our attendees. Your presence and insights would be deeply meaningful to 
our members and to the broader immigration community. 

Should you or your office require further details, please don’t hesitate to contact Monica 
O’Brien, CAPIC’s Education and Stakeholder Engagement Manager, at
 monica.obrien@capic.ca.  

https://www.ncic-cnci.ca/#96
mailto:at%E2%80%AFmonica.obrien@capic.ca


Once again, congratulations on your appointment, and we sincerely hope you will be 
able to join us in celebrating this special occasion. 

Warm regards, 

Dory Jade, C. Dir. 
Chief Executive Officer 
CAPIC-ACCPI 


